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Summary: 
Since the previous report to members of the planning committee, three further 
consultation responses and one further letter have been received in relation to the 
proposed development.  
 
These comments are detailed below or are attached as an appendix to this report.  
 
Consultations 

1. The following Consultees were notified and any comments they made are 
below 

 
Northumbrian Water 
No objections but require the developer to contact them regarding 
connections to the water supply and the foul and surface water discharges  

 
 Environmental Health Unit 

No objections in principle, however request that a planning condition be 
imposed on the development in relation to contaminated land. 

 
Engineers And Transportation (see if they are to amend comments) 
Following the applicant’s letter dated 2 May 2006, it is noted that the access 
is located on a section of Seamer Road, which is subject to a 30 mph speed 
limit, however it is sited close to the national speed limit boundary, which may 
have an influence on vehicle speeds at the entrance.  
 
The sight line distance for a junction of this type within the 30 mph speed limit 
is 2.4 x 90m; this may be relaxed to 2.4 x 70m if the actual speed of traffic on 
the priority road is known.  
 
The applicant refers to achievable site lines of 2.4 x70m but has not provided 
any information to substantiate this. Subject to the receipt of an acceptable 
drawing confirming achievable site lines, further consideration will then be 
given to the acceptable sight line distance, this may include a vehicle speed 
survey, to be undertaken at the applicant’s expense.     

 
 
 
 



Material Planning Considerations  
Access and Highway safety 
2. Having considered the applicants response, the Head of integrated Transport 

and Engineering department have commented the site does indeed lie within 
the 30 mph sped limit and therefore would require site lines of 2.4x 90m. 
However, this is close to the national speed limit boundary and concerns are 
raised over the speed of vehicles entering the village, therefore greater 
sitelines may be required.  
 
In absence of any supporting information to allow for a relaxation of the site 
lines to 2.4 x 70m or any diagram to demonstrate they can be achieved it is 
considered that the required site lines cannot be achieved and therefore the 
reason for refusal of highway safety grounds remains.  

 
Conclusion. 
3. Whilst the applicants concerns are appreciated, it is considered that the 

statement provided does not alter the reasons for refusal outlined in the 
reason report to members.    

 
Corporate Director of Development & Neighbourhood Services 
Contact Officer: Simon Grundy 
01642 528550 
 



 


